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September 4, 2009 
 
 
 
Ms. Elizabeth M. Murphy 
Secretary 
U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission 
100 F Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20549 
 
RE: Release Number 34-60218, File No. S7-12-09 
 
Dear Secretary Murphy: 
 
The General Board of Pension and Health Benefits of The United Methodist Church (General 
Board) is the largest faith-based pension fund in the United States, managing more than $14 
billion in assets on behalf of 74,000 active and retired clergy and lay employees of the Church. 
We are writing to submit comments on the Securities and Exchange Commission’s proposed rule 
issued July 1, 2009 as Release Number 34-60218, File No. S7-12-09, entitled “Shareholder 
Approval of Executive Compensation of TARP Recipients.” 
 
The General Board supports the proposed rule that TARP recipients should be required to provide 
shareholders with an annual advisory vote on executive pay in the companies’ proxy solicitations. 
We further recommend that the SEC extend the advisory-vote requirement to all companies whose 
market capitalization is generally considered to be in the large and mid-cap categories.  
 
The General Board has long believed that executive pay should be tied to long-term organizational 
performance. We also believe that publicly held companies should provide a venue for 
stockholders to express their views concerning how top management is compensated. During the 
2009 proxy season, the General Board co-sponsored two shareholder proposals seeking an 
advisory vote on executive compensation, commonly referred to as “say on pay” votes. Both 
proposals were later withdrawn after the companies agreed to our request. Throughout the 2009 
proxy season, investors expressed strong interest in asking for a say on pay, with such proposals 
receiving, on average, 46% of the vote.  
 
Release Number 34-60218 also solicits responses to several questions regarding the 
implementation of the proposed rule. The General Board supports presenting the advisory vote in 
the form of a management-sponsored resolution on the annual proxy ballot. We recognize that 
executive compensation packages can be complex and may not readily conform to common 
disclosure language. Therefore, rather than designating specific language, we recommend that the 
SEC instruct companies to explain executive compensation in a way that is clear to the average 
investor. Companies should be allowed to select the best language to fulfill the requirement. 
 
 




